
1

CAMPION SCHOOL

Campion School, Sydenham Drive, Leamington Spa, Warwickshire, CV31 1QH  Tel: 01925 743200

January/February 2023

NEWSLETTER

SOCIAL MEDIA

 campion@campionschool
 www.facebook.com/campionsch

For five months, staff and
pupils have been working
tirelessly on the school
production of Bugsy Malone,
which was performed on 8
and  9 February.

The show was an outstanding
success with fantastic acting, singing and
dancing from the cast, including our
showstopper girls, pictured top left. It also
had  heart-warming moments from our
lead couple - Blousey - played by Abi,
pictured top right, and Bugsy played by
John/Jack, pictured left. There were many
comedy moments and in the final scene
everyone got covered in foam  - when, dramatically, the
entire cast is wiped out - even Mrs Cook, Head of Drama!

Huge thanks to everyone who gave up their time and
worked so hard for this event. It was spectacular.

Bugsy Malone Takes Campion by Storm

Easter Break
Monday, 3 - Friday, 14 April

QUOTE OF THE MONTH

‘When you do something noble and beautiful, and nobody notices, do not be sad. For the sun every
morning is a beautiful spectacle and yet most of the audience still sleeps.’ John Lennon

Queen’s Green
Canopy Project

In November 2022, Leamington Mayor,
pictured, met volunteers from Coventry and
Warwickshire Age UK and pupils from the
School’s Eco-club to launch the planting of
420 saplings around the perimeter of the
school. The trees were awarded to Campion
as part of the late Queen’s Canopy Project.

Staff Training Day
Friday, 31 March

Pictured above: Cllr Nick Wilkins with Science Teacher and
Eco-Club lead, Jemma Knight. Pictured Right: Eco-Club pupils

YEAR 10
 PARENTS’ EVENING

 Thursday, 2 March

YEAR 9
 PARENTS’ EVENING

 Thursday, 23 March

YEAR 8 PATHWAYS
EVENING

Thursday, 16 March

GCSE MOCK EXAMS

 Monday, 6 - Friday, 17 March
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The music department is a fantastic
place to be right now: a fun and varied
curriculum, a major refurb of the
department and playing live is inspiring
our musicians as they study the broad
spectrum of music ranging from world
and historical music to digital audio
workshop projects.

A big welcome to Mrs Cheetham, who
joined the music teaching team in
September. We are very lucky to have
her. Her arrival has not only enabled
Year 7 and 8 pupils to increase their
lessons from one to two hours per
fortnight, but has also created more
time for focus on specialisms including
performance and music history.

Students have been busy rehearsing
weekly and preparing for a range of
concerts, open evenings events, the
Christmas concert and, most recently,
the schools production of Bugsy
Malone which you can read all about on
the front page.

Instruments

Why not pick up an instrument and get playing – benefits include:

1. Relief of stress and anxiety by causing brain waves to change
from concentration-type, beta-waves to alpha-waves, which are
associated with a calm state of mind.

2. Enhancement of memory and brain function as you learn the
notes, store the information and re-access the data to perform.

3. Fostering of creativity and the opportunity to express yourself,
while learning problem-solving and creative-thinking techniques.

Join a Band

From the moment you join a
band, you form new friendships,
develop communication skills and
learn to work as a team as you
define your style, choose your
songs and learn to ‘speak’
through the beat of the music. As
your confidence, expertise and
reputation grow so does your joy in life - try it and surprise yourself.

Pictured above: a Year 11 band
performing at the schools winter
concert to raise money for Ukraine.

Picttured eft, Campion sixth formers
join     professional musicians to play the
score for Bugsy Malone.

Ariana in year 10, pictured right,
has regular drum lessons and
plays in two bands

How long have you been
having drum lessons?
3 Years - Since Year 7
What do you do in a drum lesson? It is often quite
technical - we learn rhythms such as swing and shuffle.
What do you enjoy about your lessons? I enjoy learning
how a song is played and learning how to do that myself.
Do you play in a band?  Technically I play in  two - The year
9/10 band called Daydreamers and another one with a mixed
group of year groups called ‘Last minute Lounge’. It’s great fun
playing with others.
What advice would you give to someone who is thinking
about having lessons? Have patience and practice. If you learn
drumming it can be painful on your hands initially so make sure
you enjoy it and want to do it.

How can I get involved?

One to one or shared instrumental
lessons on a weekly basis in:

Woodwind  Guitar
Bass Guitar  Piano/keyboard
Singing  Drums

● Student choir
●GCSE Music

(studied additionally)
●Band rehearsals
●Termly Concerts
● Performing for open evenings
● Performing in assemblies
●Campion's Got Talent
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In November, Campion School was kindly awarded a
grant to purchase a heart defibrillator to be sited next
to the new Sports Hall. Due to the expansion of the
school, along with the school’s renewed capacity to hire
out facilities for local community sports groups, it was
agreed that a defibrillator would be necessary. Local
groups who will benefit from this include: Leamington
Brakes FC, Little Kickers and JayKays Dance Company.

The benefits of a defibrillator are wide-ranging and it
offers peace of mind for participants. If a defibrillator is
used within 3-5 minutes of a cardiac arrest, survival
rates can jump impressively from 6% to 74%.
‘The machine is easy to use for all age groups and training is
not required. It is good to have it on site.’ Assistant
Headteacher Nick Hawkins commented.
Thank you to Whitnash Councillor and School
Governor Judy Falp, and Warwickshire County Council
for this vital piece of life-saving equipment.

Primary School Rowers row fifty miles

At the beginning of the year Campion hosted three
AMAZING Primary Schools Rowing Competitions for
Central and Southern Warwickshire Schools, pictured
below. During the School Games event the young people
from twenty different schools rowed nearly fifty miles.

Twenty boys teams and twenty-two girls teams took part
involving 168, Year 6 students.  The groups showed great
teamwork skills as they encouraged their classmates,
along with the teachers who were helping to motivate the
young people to achieve their best.  It was quite possibly the
loudest competition we have ever run at Campion, but the
noise was worth it as we all had so much fun. Well done to
everyone involved in helping to ensure this event was such a
positive experience for everyone involved.

Ten Year 8 Campion students, who form part of
the Aspire PE group took part in a project where
they received training from Tom Davis, the former
British and Commonwealth Judo Champion.
Inspired by the training, the leaders ran lunch time
activities for a group of Year 7 students which was
not only fun, but also encouraged the new pupils to
feel part of school life in their first term.

The sessions were a hit and the Year 8 Campion
Students showed what great role models they are.
The project finished with a camera crew visiting, see
above,  from the Youth Sports Trust interviewing
the students and to hear about the project.  Some
staff were brave enough to step in front of the
camera too.The project was a real success.

Pictured, from left to right: Headteacher Jassa Panesar,
Judy Falp, and Assistant Head Nick Hawkins.
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Centaur: Chris Wills:          chrisw1@campion.warwickshire,sch,uk
Griffin:  Liz Gayton             elizabethg1@campion.warwickshire.sch.uk
Pegasus: Yvette Brown        yvetteb1@campion.warwickshire.sch.uk
Phoenix: Angela Burden      angelab1@campion.warwickshire.sch.uk
Unicorn: Shearon Williams  shearonw1@campion.warwickshire.sch.uk



5



6

Over the next few newsletters we will look at this important subject in more detail. SMSC stands for
Spiritual, Moral, Social and Cultural Development. It is promoted through all the subjects of the
curriculum, through the ethos of the school, where the development of positive attitudes and values
is key, and the shared celebration of progress, success and diversity is important.

Moral Development
Moral development is concerned with students’ knowledge and understanding, intentions, attitudes and
behaviour in relation to right and wrong within the accepted codes of practices of society. Their knowledge
and awareness of values and attitudes of individuals and society  as  a  whole  and  socially  acceptable  code
of behaviour is important.

      Aims for Moral
               Development

To be able to consider a
 range of perspectives
in any given situation

To understand that
values underpin

decisions and actions

 To understand that
 there will be a range of
views on any particular

ethical issue

To be able to make
informed decisions, accepting

and understanding the
consequences of

their actions

To be able to
identify their own
and others’ values
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Maecenas condimentum

� Term starts     Monday, 27 February 2023
� Term ends     Thursday, 30 March 2023
� Teacher Training Day   Friday, 31 March 2023
� Easter Holidays   Monday, 3 April to Friday, 14 April 2023
� Bank Holiday    Monday, 1 May 2023
� May Half-term    Monday, 29, May to Friday, 2 June 2023
� Last day of term   Tuesday, 25 July 2023

Extra-Curricular Timetable 2023


